
 Greetings, 

 Given todayôs weather, itôs hard to imagine that we are in February. Itôs not just the mild 
 temperatures, but the fact that there are bulbs already sprouting and it almost seems like the 
 grass is greener, something that typically happens in early March. Regardless, Iôll take it! 

 February also marks Black History Month and there have already been great programs at each 
 of our schools. One of the things that I have always emphasized as an educator is that Black 
 History is a really important part of our collective American History. In many respects, it would 
 be fantastic to have this awareness year round, but I can appreciate the importance of 
 highlighting the many achievements and contributions that African Americans have made to our 
 culture, to equity and inclusion for all Americans, and to all the other fantastic things that have 
 been accomplished by folks that may or may not be so familiar to you. Black History Month also 
 helps provide an understanding on how we got to where we are today and an appreciation of 
 the issues we still face today as a nation. (It should be noted that the United States isnôt the only 
 country that observes Black History Month, Canada and the United Kingdom are two examples 
 of countries that also devote a month to celebrating Black history.) 

 Black History month, as a concept, seems to have originated 
 back in 1915 by a Harvard historian, scholar, educator, and 
 publisher, Carter G. Woodson, and a prominent minister, Jesse 
 E. Moorland. They founded what is today known as the 
 Association for the Study of African American Life and History 
 (ASALH) that originally sponsored a history week back in 1926, 
 choosing the second week of February to coincide with the 
 birthdays of Abraham Lincoln and Frederick Douglass. In the 
 decades that followed, the celebration grew across the country 
 with an increased awareness subsequent to the civil rights movement in the 1960s. It was 
 President Ford who in 1976 officially recognized Black History Month, calling upon the public to 
 ñseize the opportunity to honor the too-often neglected accomplishments of Black Americans in 
 every area of endeavor throughout our history.ò 

 I am happy that the tradition has continued and that we in South Country celebrate the many 
 achievements and contributions African Americans have made that have directly had a positive 
 effect on all our lives. Moreover, itôs another mechanism by which we can appreciate the value 
 of our overall diversity. When you consider the demographic make-up of many communities on 
 Long Island, we are extremely fortunate to learn in a place that is not only diverse, but values, 
 celebrates, and cherishes its diversity. And that is yet another great example of Clipper PRIDE. 

 Thank you all for continually working towards fostering an inclusive and accepting learning 
 environment for all our community members. I feel blessed and honored to be a part of this 
 wonderful district and it really is a true honor serving you as your superintendent of schools. 

 Best wishes for a great weekend. 



 Tony Santana 
 #clipperPRIDE 


